Minutes of the Meeting of the 

San Fernando Valley Engineer’s Council 

Board of Directors

The Valley Inn

Sherman Oaks

Tuesday, September 13, 2005
The meeting was attended by Paul Landry, Bob Tarn, Chuck Olsefsky, Walter Korp, Patrick Berbon, Ken Futernick, Jagadish Kariyappa, and George Ortega.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Landry at 6:14 PM.
Minutes of Previous Board Meeting

Minutes of the August 9, 2005, meeting were approved as submitted by Secretary Bob Tarn.

Treasurers Report
· No report, as Treasurer Mike Garland was unable to attend tonight’s meeting.
Miscellaneous Correspondence
· VIP banquet invitation to Thomas R. Gavin, JPL, was signed by Paul Landry.

· VIP banquet invitations to OCEC and Ventura County EWeek Committee representatives were sent by the Secretary.

· Letter to Honorary Members of the Board, requesting contact information update.

· Memo from Roland Roggero, requesting appointment as International Ambassador.  Roland was a UN Industrial Adviser (1963-1968), with worldwide assignments in Europe, Africa, Asia and Latin-America.  Last June, he was granted EU Membership and a Passport from Italy (his grandfather was Italian).  He recently received Life Membership from the College of Engineers at Lima, Peru (he has close family in Lima).  Roland has been a SFVEC Board Member since 1980, is a Fellow in the IAE, and for many put together the banquet souvenir program for the council.  Paul will call Roland to discuss his request.
· Memo from Dr. Michael Kabo, regretting that he cannot attend our board meetings to represent CSUN, due to schedule conflict.  He wrote that other than first Thursdays and second Tuesdays, he is usually available.

Standing Committees

Charitable Giving
· Bob suggesting support to the Edwards Flight Test Foundation through purchase of a corporate table at the Oct. 21 Gathering of Eagles dinner in Lancaster.  Many aerospace celebrities will be on hand, including Chuck Yeager.  This fundraiser supports public benefit projects at Edwards Air Force Base, including the Air Force Museum located there.  The table of 10 would be filled by council board members (and one guest each) at a subsidized admission price, and we would invite an EAFB VIP guest to join our table.  This was approved by the board, subject to allocation of Charitable Giving budget to cover the cost.
Audit – No Report
Communications – No Report
Symposium

· Efforts to enjoin MSFC as a major partner in our symposium on “Human-Rating of Launch and Space Systems” have not born fruit.  Bob Tarn recommended that we set our sights on 2007 with the AIAA Liquid Propulsion Technical Committee for this topic.  The board agreed.  Patrick Berbon proposed a smaller-scale symposium on Materials Sciences, to be conducted in partnership with the local section of the ASM, and held during Spring Break at CSUN (lower cost than Sportsmen’s Lodge).  The board agreed, and Patrick took the action to approach the ASM with this notion.  Cost for using CSUN is estimated at $4,200 (based on 50 people).
Banquet

· Bob distributed a nice Boeing publication on 2005 EWeek activities, featuring a full page on the Engineers’ Council Banquet.
· Paul reviewed options under consideration for a Keynote Speaker.  Former Air Force Undersecretary Teets is one option.  Congressman Curt Weldon (Pennsylvania), who was recommended by council Trustee Bob Budica, is another.
· Bob Tarn informed the council that we have been able to restore communication with Donna Recchia, the widow of former board member Peter Recchia.  Peter Recchia manufactured the Omni Memorial Award which has been presented to the Engineer of the Year since 1973.  She recently contacted her friend Mary Higginbotham, who put her back in touch with us.  She will receive a VIP invitation for herself, and guest, to attend the 2006 banquet.
Good & Welfare

· Paul thanked the council for the many expressions of sympathy in the loss of his mother.

Bylaw

· Bob Tarn was elected Delegate, representing the General Chuck Yeager Foundation.
· Roger Belt was elected Director-at-Large, representing the SAWE (3 year term).
New Business - None
Meeting was adjourned by the Paul Landry at 8:00 PM.

Bob Tarn, Trustee & Secretary
Submitted 9/20/2005
Amended 10/11/2005
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